December 12, 2016

Memo To:  All Members of the NFB of SC

From:         Frank Coppel, President

RE:             2017 Orlando Bus Trip

Dear Fellow Federationists:

                        Because of the efforts of a dedicated statewide Federation membership who are selling bus tickets, the NFB of SC is chartering transportation for the upcoming National Convention.  Thus, travel will be very affordable to all dues paying members on a first-come, first-served basis.  To avoid unnecessary complications, everyone is requested to be reasonably positive before making reservations that you will be riding the bus, as “no shows” cause problems and unnecessary expenses. However, let’s fill the buss!  Details as to when the bus will be departing and returning from the National Convention will be fully discussed at the Statewide Seminar which will be held on February 4, 2017.  It is important that we sell our bus tickets before the Statewide Seminar.

          Please list your name and the name of your chapter or division, as this will help us keep more accurate records.  This year, reservations for a seat on the bus will not be taken until after the conclusion of the Statewide Seminar.  The price of a seat will depend upon the amount of tickets sold so that we will be able to have the necessary funds to cover the entire cost of the charter bus.  

The 2017 NFB National Convention will again be held in Orlando, this year returning to the beautiful Rosen Shingle Creek Resort. The dates for the 2017 convention are July 10 through July 15.  The hotel rates are enviably competitive for a resort hotel such as Shingle Creek. For the 2017 convention they are singles and doubles, $83; and for triples and quads, $89. In addition to the room rates there will be a tax, which at present is 12.5 percent. No charge will be made for children under seventeen in the room with parents as long as no extra bed is requested. Please note that the hotel is a no-smoking facility.  For 2017 convention room reservations you can call the hotel at (866) 996-6338 after January 1. You may also write directly to the Rosen Shingle Creek, 9939 Universal Boulevard, Orlando, Florida 32819-9357. The hotel will want a deposit of $95 for each room and will want a credit card number or a personal check. If you use a credit card, the deposit will be charged against your card immediately, just as would be the case with a $95 check. If a reservation is cancelled before Thursday, June 1, 2017, half of the deposit will be returned. Otherwise refunds will not be made.  

All room occupants must register for the convention.  Please understand that only members whose State dues have been paid in a timely fashion will be eligible to ride the bus.

